GJ Code Standardization User Group and Clerk’s User Group Meeting Minutes 
Tuesday, November 20th, 2007
Attendees:  Vicki Aguilar, Carolyn Farley, Cindy Linnertz, Gordon Mulleneaux, Amy Johnson, Jennifer Jones, Jeannie Hicks, Sue Hall, Andy Dowdle, Susan Klein, Debbie Young, Patrick McGrath, Carrie Stoneburner, Diane LaBarbera and Suzann Young.

1) Case status clarification for consolidated cases:  The committee decided to create a new case status of “Consolidated” for the child cases.  Bert Cisneros has been contacted and verified there is no negative impact to statistical reporting of these cases.  However, the team will need to create a definition for this new case type in order to ensure the cases are treated as “closed” in AmCad.  Carrie has added this to the pending agenda items list.
2) CourTool Report design requests:  A new “Hearing” document subtype of “Dismiss Petition to revoke” has been approved.  The team also recommended the use of an existing criminal party status of “Post Sentence Matters” instead of the new request of “Re-opened.”  Therefore, the “Re-opened” document subtype has been denied for implementation.
3) Aztec Tables:  Please review the attached spreadsheet for the new Code Standardization tables.  The Payment codes will require further discussion.  Carrie Stoneburner will compare the payment events codes to the fee schedule for similarities.  After this analysis is completed, she will forward it to Patrick McGrath for the next steps (work with the Clerks for agreement on a single description for like codes.).  Also, Carrie has added the Clerk’s request to add a Trial result code table to the pending agenda items list.
A question was presented during the meeting regarding how attorney statuses are treated in AmCad. For example, will an attorney status of “disbarred” prevent the attorney from being assigned to a case? After the meeting, Susann was able to determine that AmCad will track the attorney status by beginning and end dates.   Also, a question was raised regarding an interface with the State Bar association. Will there be a live feed back and forth or are we just doing a onetime update, entering in the attorney bar numbers and names?   Susann was able to determine that it will be a one time feed in which we will obtain the attorney information (name, address, phone number, bar number).  After that, the courts will be responsible for maintaining their attorney tables.

Action items follow-up:

1) Time permitting, Susann Young will provide samples of AmCad reports that display allocation setup for different case types.  She will need to program a test database to accommodate our request, and will provide these documents ASAP in priority of her workload.
2) Patrick McGrath will work with the Clerks to produce a final payment code table.

Next Meeting:  Wednesday, December 5th, 2007

